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Upcoming Events  

October 12- CGC ZOOM meeting 1 pm- Karen 

Blackmore will discuss Gold & Blue Star 

memorials; Carolyn Oates & Betty Connelly will 

explain National Garden Club schools; Diane 

Cooksey will display plants that dry well for fall 

arrangements. 

November 9- NOTE date change: CGC meeting at 1 

pm at Stephens Park to place a wreath at the Blue 

Star Memorial. We may have a short meeting if 

permitted. We also will collect donations to the 

Food Bank-cash or checks made out to Food Bank 

 

December 14-CGC Christmas Open House tour. 

We will follow the same pattern that we used for 

the Garden Tour in June-staggered times, masks, 

distancing, small groups (more info later) 

2021 

April 23 set up, 24 Plant Sale date (this may be a 

bit different than normal if Covid is still running 

rampant!) 

May 10-a Small, Standard Flower Show at Karen 

Blackmore’s home. Staggered times to visit, small 

groups, masks, and distancing required. 

June 14-Member Garden Tour-same as last year, 

small groups at each garden at one time. 

REMINDER 

Mail dues money ($20) to Evette 

Nissen- 10721 S. LaVista, Columbia, 

MO 65202--Checks to Columbia Garden Club 

Must be sent by October 16th  

    
    

““““Gray CatbirdGray CatbirdGray CatbirdGray Catbird””””    
 

Description: 8-9 ¼ ” long Slender, long-
tailed, dark gray bird with a black cap and a 
rusty undertail. 
Habitat: Thickets & brush, residential areas 
& brush. 
Nesting: 4 to-5 glossy blue-green eggs in a 
bulky mass of twigs, stems, & leaves lined  
with finer plant material & concealed in a 
dense bush or in a tangle of vines. 
 
--------------------------------- 

 

"Fall is for planting" 

 A point-of-purchase advertisement seen at 

nurseries, garden centers and other retail outlets 

during late summer and early fall. While the 

primary motivation for the ads likely is to increase 

sales and profits, the message is good advice from 

the standpoint of sound horticultural practices. This 

especially is true for trees and shrubs. 



There are a number of advantages associated with 

fall planting, one of which is convenience. In fall, 

there often is more time to do a good job of what 

can be a somewhat labor-intensive task. There are 

fewer demands for pruning and weed control and 

other landscape maintenance chores than in spring 

or summer. Additionally, when the soil is still warm 

and the air becomes cooler in the fall, there is less 

stress on plants while the roots grow and become 

established. 

In fall, many deciduous trees and shrubs are 

approaching dormancy or already may have 

dropped most of their leaves. This means they will 

not be losing large amounts of moisture as is the 

case in spring when new leaves and top growth 

develops rapidly, often at the expense of root 

growth. The absence of this stress allows for energy 

to go into the production of new feeder roots that 

prepare the plant for next year's spring growth. A 

tree or shrub that is healthy and vigorous at the time 

it is planted in the fall will have adequate nutrients 

stored in its woody twigs and branches to support 

good root growth, even though leaves are not 

present for the manufacture of food. 

The most ideal time for fall planting somewhat 

depends on where one lives. At our latitude, trees 

and shrubs should be planted from September until 

the end of October to allow adequate time for good 

root development before the soil cools. This does 

not mean that trees or shrubs cannot be planted 

later. However, since root growth is correlated with 

soil temperature, little is any root growth may occur 

until the soil warms the following spring. 

If a plant is marketed as a "balled and burlapped" 

specimen that was dug from soil similar to the 

composition of the soil into which it will be planted, 

little or no improvement is needed to the "back-fill" 

soil used around the root ball in the planting 

process. The same is true for container-grown 

specimen planted into relatively good garden soil. 

For heavier soils, the addition of organic matter can 

help to speed root establishment. A ratio of one part 

of organic matter to two parts of existing soil (by 

volume) is ideal. If the roots are growing in almost 

total organic matter (as in the case of some 

container-grown stock), remove some of the 

growing medium from the upper and central area of 

the root ball. This allows heavier back-fill soil to 

settle closer to the base of the trunk, next to the root 

system. 

 

Planting depth is of great importance when 

establishing trees and shrubs. A general rule is to 

never plant trees or shrubs deeper than they were 

growing. Wide, but not deep, holes for planting are 

best. Wide holes (two to three times root ball 

diameter) provide more room for amended back-fill 

soil; shallow holes reduce the tendency for plants to 

settle. Balled and burlapped nursery stock should 

have the upper ring of wire supporting the soil ball 

removed and twine used to hold the burlap to the 

tree trunk loosened. 

Watering a tree after planting is just as important in 

the fall as after spring planting. Make sure the root 

ball is well watered as the back-fill soil is added to 

the hole. Since the back-fill soil is looser, it wets 

more quickly than the dense soil of the root ball. If 

dry weather follows planting, make sure the root 

ball is kept moist during the fall, but do not over 

water. There is not a rapid moisture uptake by 

plants in the fall, but water still is needed. 

When plants are purchased in the fall, they should 

be planted promptly. Prompt planting not only 

allows for more time for fall root establishment, but 

it also prevents drying damage to the plant's root 

system. Any root damage from drying delays rapid 

root establishment which is the primary reason for 

fall planting. 

Whether or not to stake a newly planted tree 

depends on both the plant and location. The 

objective of staking is to prevent the root ball from 

shifting and shearing off newly formed feeder roots. 

Plants with a large, massive root ball often have 

adequate weight to sit firmly in the soil and avoid 



   

shifting. Plants will small, light-weight root masses 

(e.g. container-grown plants) may need support. 

Deciduous trees and shrubs tend to resist winter 

winds better than evergreens. Pine trees or similar 

plants are more apt to be shifted by winter winds 

and benefit from adequate support, at least for the 

first year. Staking or other forms of support are of 

greatest benefit in areas subject to periods of heavy 

rains accompanied by strong winds. 

If trees are staked after planting, the support should 

not be so restrictive as to prevent the trunk from 

moving slightly. Wires or other staking materials 

tend to injure sensitive young trunks if kept too taut. 

A general rule is to stake a tree only as high as 

necessary to keep the root ball steady but still allow 

the upper trunk to move in the wind. Light, 

corrective pruning also can be done at the time of 

staking. Additionally, if sun scald is of concern, 

wrap the trunk of the tree with a light-colored 

material. 

The above narrative applies to trees and shrubs that 

are very hardy. Species marginally hardy at our 

latitude are better saved for spring planting, since 

there is the chance of cold injury if the winter that 

follows is very severe. If such plants must be fall 

planted, the planting should be done as early as 

possible to allow for maximum root growth. Anti-

transpirants (a.k.a. anti-desiccants) can help protect 

marginally hard plants such as broad-leaved 

evergreens during their first winter following 

planting. 

The wisdom imparted by an ancient Chinese 

proverb is a good closing point. It reads, "The best 

time to plant a tree was 20 years ago. The second-

best time is now." 

*Taken from IPM UMC  

 

 

 

 

 

Columbia Garden Club October Minutes 

The Columbia Garden Club met by Zoom on 

September 14, 2020 with 20 members attending.  

President Betty Connelly called the meeting to 

order at 1:08 p.m.  Mary Nesladek gave the 

inspiration:  There is something about sun and soil 

that heals broken bodies and jangled nerves. (From 

Nature Magazine).  Minutes of the previous 

meeting were approved as presented.  Evette 

Nissen, treasurer, reported that our balance is 

$8,707.73.  We have paid out $500 for a 

scholarship, and Marie Pasley $131.35 for supplies 

for projects.  Betty reported that our District dues 

which have been $.50 per member since 1996 have 

gone up to $2.00 per member.  We need to decide 

how to handle this increase for the future; this will 

be discussed in a future meeting.  Also remember 

to pay your dues of $20 to Evette Nissen.  Melissa 

Kouba reported on the garden at Russell Boulevard 

Elementary School.  The weather station is up and 

stepping-stones have been placed. 

Committee Chairs:  Let Betty know if you do not 

want to continue to be a chair for any committee 

you are responsible for now.  Also let Betty know if 

you want to be added to any committee.  Contact 

Betty soon as this information is needed to get the 

yearbook ready for 2021.   

New Business:  In an effort to educate members 

about what is going on with our garden club and 

beyond, there will be some educational programs.  

The October 12 Zoom meeting will have a 

presentation from Karen Blackmore about Blue 

Star and Gold Star Memorials.  She is making 

wreaths to hang at some memorial sites.  Also 

Carolyn Oates and Betty will talk about the 

“Schools” that are sponsored by NGC.  Zoom 

schools are great and are much more affordable 

than the in-person schools held previously, due to 

not having to travel and stay in hotels, etc.  Diana 



Cooksey will also show some of the plants from her 

garden that dry well.   

For the November 9 meeting, we are meeting at 

Stephens Lake Park to place a wreath at the Blue 

Star Memorial.  There will be a short meeting, 

weather permitting.  We are then planning a “drive 

by” of the other Blue Star memorials.   The date of 

the November meeting is now November 9 instead 

of November 16 as listed in the yearbook.  That 

date was due to the meeting of the Fall Board 

Meeting which has been cancelled.  This will allow 

us to do the Blue Star visit before Veteran’s Day.   

The December 14 meeting will be a Christmas 

Open House at the home of several members.  This 

will be touring homes in small groups at staggered 

times, wearing masks, and keeping a safe distance 

from others.  There will be no food provided.  One 

more home is needed so let Betty know if you are 

interested.   

Missouri’s Brightest Blooms:  Betty has named two 

of our members for this award, and they will 

receive a certificate.  Melissa Kouba was honored 

for all the work she has put in on the project, 

Teaching Columbia’s Children to Plant Columbia.  

Marie Pasley was honored for her many 

contributions made to our programs this year.  She 

gave an excellent presentation on seed 

propagation in March and hosted our “Concrete 

Day.”  Anyone can nominate a member for the 

award; send information to Betty.   

2021:  The Executive Committee is working on 

plans for next year.  June 14 will be a member’s 

garden tour and volunteers are needed to show 

their yard.  There will be a plant sale in April, and a 

small flower show in May.  Many other programs 

are being planned. 

Meeting adjourned at 1:46 p.m.                                  

Respectfully submitted by 

Mary Nesladek 

 


